The Public Hearing was called to order at 7:30 P. M., by Byron Butterfield, Chairman. Present were Harold Grant, Charles Gilmore, Stanley Tenney, Howard Humphry and Mildred Dudley. Mr. Douglas Hatfield, Attorney was present to advise the Board.

It was suggested that the Board think about 'guide lines' for the Selectmen to go by in making decisions on applications for permit for trailers moving into the community.

Some were opposed to a Special Hearing on each case where permits were requested.

Some were opposed to having this ordinance apply to just trailers, mobile homes, etc., should include shacks also.

A recommendation was made that the Board adopt an ordinance rather than this one - table this one for the present.

The ones who expressed their opinions were those opposed to an ordinance. Thus it resulted in a one-sided meeting.

Hearing closed at 8:40 P. M.

Medied H. Dudley Secretary

Before leaving the Planning Board set up a special meeting for Friday, July 7, 1967 at7:30 P. M., in Selectmen's office to purpose of this meeting to decide upon a warrant to be posted at least two weeks before calling a Special Town Meeting.